
 

 

 

To: Texas Workers’ Compensation Insurance Carriers 

From: Joseph McElrath, Deputy Commissioner for Business Process 

Date: December 5, 2022 

Re: Claim Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) Release 3.1.4 Edit Matrix Update 

 

The Texas Department of Insurance, Division of Workers' Compensation (DWC) has 

updated the Texas Claim EDI Release 3.1.4 Edit Matrix. We are updating this matrix now, 

so insurance carriers and trading partners can have the most current edit information 

before testing begins in January 2023. 

 

You can find a full description of the changes in the “TXDWC Edit Matrix Change Log” tab 

in the Texas Claim EDI Release 3.1.4 Edit Matrix, Version 1.0 file. The file is at 

txdwcedi.info/requirements. Insurance carriers and their EDI trading partners should 

review the changes carefully to ensure they will be reporting EDI transactions accurately.  

 

DWC rules specify that the edit matrix is final on June 30, 2023. 28 Texas Administrative 

Code Section 124.103. This allows us to update the matrix until that date. See the adopted 

rule at www.tdi.texas.gov//wc/rules/2022rules.html.  

 

If you have questions about Texas Claim EDI Release 3.1.4 reporting or technical issues 

with the website, email txdwcedi@iso.com.  
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